UPPER SOUTHAMPTON TOWNSHIP

PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD MEETING

October 10, 2017
Members Present:

Pat Myers
Rick Grillone

Walt Shead
Dominic Cintofanti
Also Present:

Marian Gilbert, Parks and Rec. Director
Ray Horn, Facilities Coordinator
Glen Baun

The regular meeting of the Parks and Recreation Board was held on Tuesday, October 10, 2017 in the upstairs meeting room of the Township Building.  The meeting was called to order by Pat Myers at 

7:00 PM.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

COMMUNITY CONCERNS:   Glen Baun - Fire Prevention Night, October 14th.
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES:

Rick Grillone made a Motion to approve the September 12, 2017 Minutes.    Walt Shead seconded the Motion.  The Motion passed 3-0-0.  Judi was absent and Dominic came in after the vote. 
FINANCIAL REPORT AND BILLS LIST:   No Questions.
FACILITIES COORDINATOR REPORT – Ray

· Repainted the Parks and Recreation Office and installed new cove molding.  
· Doing maintenance on Tamanend Park Softball Fields.

· Preparing for Hayride – looking for volunteers.  
PARKS AND RECREATION REPORT – Marian
· Put together Master Plan Survey results; still adding to it.  The majority seems to be in favor of paved and safer trails.  Combined two surveys, one a Monkey online survey (10 questions) and one a written survey sent with the Newsletter.  Majority from 18966.  Will benefit future grant funding and trail construction.
· Working on winter programs: the Hayride, Holiday Open House, Horse Drawn Wagon Ride and smaller kids’ programs.  

· Working on Newsletter, which will be out the first week of January.

· Recruited to do Second Annual Christmas Tree Lighting, November 27th at 6:30 at Veterans Field.  Will include games and Santa story hour.  It was suggested to do a Holiday House Decorating Contest, as in previous years.  Participants must submit entry forms and will be limited to 25 slots.
· Hayride is October 27, 28 and 29th – need tractor drivers, ticket takers, etc.  Southampton Girls Softball will be providing many volunteers.  Will continue to ask other sports organizations to participate.
· Submitted the 2018 Budget to the Township.  Money to be carried over is $94,400, including a freezer in the Community Center, retaining wall and air conditioning in the gym and additionally $170,162 from previous years, totaling $264,562.  Anticipate receiving matching grants for some major items.  Proposing to spend $206,900 in 2018 but it will need to be approved by the Township.  Discussion.
· Would like to offer our facilities for Meet-Up groups.  Have been doing research and would like to start in January offering the facilities to a few Meet-Up groups.  Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays in the Meeting Room are available.  Would like to offer children’s programs but would compete with free programs in the Library.  It was suggested to offer childcare services and activities on holidays, school vacation/winter break days when parents go back to work. 
· Upcoming Events:  Horse-Drawn Wagon Ride, Holiday Open House with Santa.  Will also do children’s programs at the Farmhouse in December.  Looking for suggestions.  Suggestion to add a larger modern and active playground to replace the Community Center tennis courts.
OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:  None
ADJOURNMENT:

A Motion was made by Rick Grillone to adjourn the meeting.  The Motion was seconded by Walt Shead.  The Motion Passed 4-0-0.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:59 PM. 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Susan Tomko, Recording Secretary
